Grade 5: Using a Newspaper
Fact and Opinion: Letters to the Editor

Use a current newspaper editorial section to demonstrate how people may voice their opinions concerning current events in the news. Explain that when people write editorials, they are either responding to a current topic in the news or they may be responding to someone else’s editorial. 

Hand out copies of the editorial page from local paper. Read the opinion pieces and have students express their opinions as to which they find the most interesting or controversial. Have students identify an opposing point of view of the letter they find most interesting. Allow for a class discussion. 
Have students write their own letters to the editor. They may respond to one of the letters on the page, or they may write about a recent news item. They must write between 25 and 75 words.  Create a bulletin board.
